	B O R O U G H   O F  K E T T E R I N G



	Committee
	LSP EXECUTIVE BOARD
	Item 

6
	Page 1
of 2

	Report 

Originator


	Valerie Hitchman

Head of Community Services

Kettering Borough Council
	Fwd Plan Ref No:

-

	Wards Affected
	All
	13 July 2012


	Title


	KETTERING PARTNERSHIP CONFERENCE 19th OCTOBER 2012


	B O R O U G H   O F  K E T T E R I N G



	Committee
	LSP EXECUTIVE BOARD 
	Item 

6
	Page 2
of 2 






2. INFORMATION
2.1 Kettering Partnership held its first Annual Conference in October 2009 with the aim of updating partners on progress so far against the Sustainable Community Strategy and identify areas of potential focus. 
2.2 The conference, From Credit Crunch to prosperity heard from Keynote speakers including the Chair of the LSP, Connexions and Kettering Borough Council and had workshops based on the 7 themes of the LSP. 
2.3 There were also opportunities for partners to use the event for their organisations’ consultations as well as provide details of the services they offer.

2.4 The current Sustainable Community Strategy is being refreshed during 2012/2013.
3. KETTERING PARTNERSHIP CONFERENCE 2012
3.1 Following the continued success the conferences, this year’s conference has been scheduled for 19 October 2012 at the Kettering Conference Centre.
3.2 Proposed Key Themes for this year’s Conference include:

· Health & Wellbeing
· Crime
· Regeneration and Growth

· Education, Skills and Employability 
· Voluntary & Community

3.3 Officers are developing the day’s programme and there will be opportunities for partners to use the event to showcase their organisation and also undertake any consultation work that they may have.

3.4 Youthworks CIC are undertaking a consultation looking at attitudes towards Antisocial Behaviour (ASB) and will be using the conference to gather evidence from partners
3.5 The Conference will also be used to begin the process of refreshing the Sustainable Community Strategy with relevant workshops linked to the emerging themes affecting the Borough.
3.6
An analysis of these projects has resulted in a proposal that criteria or tests should be applied to potential projects to make sure that there is added value in a partnership approach to delivery and to ensure that the Board can clearly performance manage  projects to ensure the community plan is delivered.  The suggested criteria or tests are that:-

1.
A partnership approach adds significant value.

2.
The project makes sense to the community as it reflects a community need and is communicated in appropriate language.

3.
It is resourced.

4.
There is a project plan which includes clear objectives, actions and outputs, monitoring indicators, risk assessment, named lead officer and resources. 

5.
It links to a performance management system.
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PURPOSE OF REPORT


To ask the Executive Board to discuss and agree on the Themes for this year’s  LSP Conference and ask for suggestions for other Themes





RECOMMENDATION


The LSP Executive agrees the themes for this year’s conference and identify any other areas of focus for the conference.


Authorise officers to include any other emerging themes or amend proposed themes if required








